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The Philodrill Corporation
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PSE Disclosure Form 17-15 - Annual Verification of the Department of Energy
Reference: Section 17.15 of the Revised Disclosure Rules

Subject of the Disclosure

Department of Energy Certification

Description of the Disclosure

DOE Certification on the valid Service Contracts (SC) of The Philodrill Corporation.

List of valid and subsisting service contracts

Service Contract(s) No.

SC No. 14C1 Galoc Block (Northwest Palawan) - 10.17784% P.I
SC No. 14C2 West Linapacan Block (Northwest Palawan) - 28.07% P.I
SC No. 53 (Onshore Mindoro) - 81.48% P.I

Other Relevant Information



Service Contract (SC) No. 6B (NW Palawan) in which Philodrill holds a 17.4546% Participating Interest is still part of the
Company’s portfolio of assets.

The Department of Energy issued Department Circular No. DC2023-12-0033 (Guidelines on the Awarding of Petroleum
Service Contracts for Development and Production) which took effect on January 3, 2024. This circular introduced a new
strategy for awarding Petroleum Service Contracts (PSCs) to ensure the continued development and production of
remaining petroleum reserves in expiring SCs. The approach considers the substantial capital investment and specialized
technical expertise required to maximize and fully exhaust these producible reserves.

Under Section 4.2 of the DOE's Department Circular, ”An Operator of a Petroleum Service Contract (PSC) with
producible petroleum reserves that would last beyond the Operator’s remaining production term, as validated by the DOE,
shall have the option to apply for a Development and Production PSC (DP PSC) through direct negotiation with the DOE
under this Circular, provided, that the application be made prior to the expiration of the remaining production term.”

In line with this provision, the SC 6B consortium submitted a DP PSC to the DOE before the final production term expired.
Philodrill maintained its 17.4546% Participating Interest in the application. Having completed its review and evaluation of
the required documents, the DOE is ready to endorse the DP PSC to the Office of the President for the President’s
approval and signature.

Filed on behalf by:

Name Josephine Ilas

Designation Assistant Corporate Secretary










